May 1, 1995 Vol. 17, No. 1 A Bimonthly Newsletter Next Issue: July 1, 1995

3RD ANNUAL TOUR OF HOMES SUNDAY, MAY 21st, NOON TO 5pm



Come and see some remodeling miracles and support this school fund-raiser. Tickets are \$5 in advance at Martin Park School, Herb's Meats, Play Fair Toys and Walnut Realty.

It'll be \$7 at the homes on the day of the tour. Here are the homes;

- ❖ 225 28th Street
- ❖ 455 South 38th Street
- ❖ 40 South 33th Street
- 285 South 38th Street
- ❖ 3470 Fordham Court
- 4135 Moorhead Avenue

For more information, call Susan Holloway, 499-8842 or Steve Altermatt, 494-2749.

MANA ANNUAL MEETING

A lively crowd attended MANA's Annual Meeting on March 13th – many of them attracted by discussion of the issues raised by the proposed Women of the West Museum/South Boulder Creek Annexation (see attached sheet for a chance to express your opinion). New officers, as listed on the reverse, were elected and the regular business of the Association was conducted.

SOME ACTION AT LAST!

Despite delays caused by our April snows, Parks staff members are still hopeful that their target date, Memorial Day, can still be met for the much-enlarged Martin Park play area. Equipment has been ordered, and there has been some digging and concrete busting. A more realistic completion might be mid-June, but let's keep hoping for the earliest possible.

VOLLÉYBALL, ANYONE?

Spring is in the air! Let's get together for volleyball each Monday evening at Martin Park and get to know one another. Thanks to neighbor Claudia Simoneau of Gart Brothers, we have a brand-new ball and net. Now we need some folks who'll be responsible for setting up and dismantling the court one Monday night per month. The game will begin at 5:30 pm, starting May 15 (weather permitting). If you don't play, cheering sections are always welcome! For info, call Jill Marce at 494-3863.

HAVE YOU SEEN THOSE SIGNS?

You've probably seen those attractive, attention-getting 25mph signs around the neighborhood. More are in the making, and we'll see that you have one for your yard – especially if you live on a through street like Moorhead, Martin, 38th, 42nd, etc. Call Steve Altermatt if you have a place for one, or if you have any old signs we could paint over and use for the purpose.

SPRING CLEANUP: ORGANICS ONLY!



From May 1 to May 5, city crews will be picking up leaves, grass clippings and tree branches in our part of town. Residents are asked to put leaves and grass clippings into paper bags and cut tree branches into maximum 6-foot lengths.

YES, THERE WILL BE PANCAKES!

At our annual Pancake Breakfast in the fall, that is – especially when we find a chair for the event. Call Steve Altermatt, 494-2749, to volunteer.

HOST A STUDENT

You and your family can make a vicarious trip to the Orient this summer by hosting a Japanese student in your home for three weeks, July 22 to August 12. High School-age girls will attend classes on the C.U. campus and participate in excursions weekdays from 8:30 to 5:00. Staying in the homes of American families will give them an opportunity to learn about our culture and customs. You can share in this wonderful international experience by calling Joy Weinstein at 442-3112 for more information.

MORE ABOUT XERISCAPE

A final <u>Introduction to Xeriscape</u> session will be held at the Tree House Nursery on Saturday, May 20. For more information, call 449-8733. And don't forget the <u>Garden Tour</u> sponsored annually by the Boulder County Mental Health Foundation on Saturday, June 24. More on this event at 442-5174.

A MUSICAL GIFT TO MARTIN PARK



Paraeducators Judy Whannel and Margrit Staehelin will present Martin Park students and families with a very special concert combining music and choreographed sign language. Scheduled to be presented on May 7, at 3pm, in the Fairview High School Auditorium, "Hands in Harmony" creates a total entertainment package that brings a unique treat to audiences of all ages. Martin Park students will have the privilege of performing in concert with the group. A rare opportunity, indeed!

VOICE CHANGES HANDS

Your current VOICE staff says "30" with this issue. "It's been a pleasure!", say Jean and Laura. Delivery will continue to be faithfully managed by Helen and Everett Childs, and carried out by area coordinators and block captains.

CLEANUP SCHEDULE

For May: Gary Guber/Lynn Altschuler

For June: Paula Vaughan

LOOKING AHEAD..

Mark Bailhache asks that we keep our eyes open for worthy home improvements and updated gardens (xeriscapes, perhaps?) for our Green Thumb and Busy Hands awards in September. Make your nominations by calling Mark at 499-6358.

MANA STEERING COMMITTEE

Meeting is Mon, June 5, at 7:30pm, at the Alvarado Village Community House. All meetings are open to neighborhood residents.

	MANA OFFICERS	
President	Steve Altermatt	494-2749
Vice-President	Paula Vaughan	499-3615
Secretary	Diane Aparisio	494-2837
Treasurer	Sherry McGlochlin	499-2824
· ·	STEERING COMMITTEE	
Newsletter	Paula Vaughan	499-3615
	Ann Leggett	499-7644
Block Organization	Helen Childs	494-7081
Area 1A	Everett Childs	494-7081
Area 1B	Bill Kehres	494-7523
Area 2	Giles Schurman	494-9095
Area 3	Barbara & Don McGregor	499-9341
Area 4	Barb Timblin	494-9598
Zoning/Code	Zach Miller	494-5416
Demographics	Mike McAlpine	499_7737
Beautification	Mark Bailhache	499_6358
Fransportation	Randy Flodine	400_6230

SHARING & MATCHING

Ads are free with a \$10 donation to MANA • Call Ann Leggett at 499-7644 before June 20 to place your ad for the July 1 VOICE.

LAWN MOWING: Very Dependable. Average weekly lawn \$12-\$15. Call Gloria or Jason 494-9095 or 497-7803. Can leave message at 497-7803.

IS YOUR HOUSE TOXIC? Save money and the environment. Shaklee products are in harmony with nature and are used by the Cousteau Society's research ships. Call Karen and receive 15% off 1st time retail orders. 499-4235.

PROFESSIONAL TREE PRUNING & TREE REMOVAL International Society of Arboriculture certified arborists. 10 years experience. Neighborly rates. Call Jim at 494-9508.

FOR SALE: Two bridgestone mounted studded snow tires, size P215/75 R 15. Like new. 494-8563.

LAWN MOWING: Quiet, non-polluting electric. Nine years in business. Andrew 499-1686. Also gardening, handyman work, odd jobs.

PLANNING TO REMODEL but don't know where to start? Call Paula Moseley of Archi-Texture, featured in Martin Park Home Tour. Save time and money and get quality results. Call for free initial consultation, 494-8635.

WANTED: Grass clippings for compost. Paper bags preferred. Please call Eric Redding 499-3577.

FOR SALE: 1982 Honda Civic, 4 door, 5-speed, 116K, runs well, needs some work. New all-season radials. 494-4767.

PET MENDERS ANIMAL HOSPITAL Full Service Veterinary Medical, Dental & Surgical facility. We also provide low-cost vaccine clinics on the 1st & 3rd Sat. of each month (May 6 & 20, June 3 & 17), 12noon-2pm. Please call for details, 494-0840.



30th & Baseline 449-0888